Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes March 8, 2018
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on March 8, 2018 at Atlantic Shores Retirement Community. Chairperson Sandy Smith called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Anna Little from Atlantic Shores gave welcome remarks and gave an update about Atlantic Shores’ new technology enhancements including meeting room technology for people with hearing aids.  
Vice Chair Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speaker Rhonda Branyan, Mortgage Banker and Reverse Mortgage Specialist with Atlantic Bay Mortgage. Rhonda provided education on reverse mortgages. A reverse mortgage is a government-insured loan program available to homeowners or potential homeowners who are 62 years and older. It allows existing homeowners to convert a part of their equity into tax-free cash or to purchase a new home. The proceeds can be used for anything including paying for care services or remodeling the home to be more assessible. A reverse mortgage allows the homeowner to live in their home without being obligated to a monthly mortgage payment (principle and interest). As long as the borrowing senior or their qualifying spouse continues to live in the property as their primary residence, pays their property charges (taxes, insurance, flood, HOA dues if applicable), as well as maintain their home, they cannot lose their home. 
Treasurer Jackie Burke provided the treasury report and reported that we currently have a balance of $1713 and 44 paid members. February balance was $1273 with deposits of $842 in memberships and $382 in expenses. Ginny Brown, Membership Chair, distributed membership applications to our guests and invited them to join the Task Force. Brandi Smith reported that the Task Force has received one charitable fund application that needs to be reviewed by the board. The nominating committee for new officers will be appointed at the April meeting; a nomination form is on the website. Jackie Burke is running for re-election as Treasurer and Mikelle Rappaport will be running for chair. Vice Chair and Secretary positions are open for 2018. 

$24 was collected from the 50/50 raffle and winner Joyce Ortman donated her winnings.
The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, April 12th at Princess Anne Health & Rehab Center with guest speaker, Donna Fullihan with PAC Homes Association.
Respectfully Submitted by Mary Dorss
